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A dispatch fromteiephone hell 

The prince of darkness is on the phone· 

Life was easy and relatively enjoyable while I 
was in college. The everyday routine was 
average. I ate, went to class, ate some more, went 
to class again, worked at the art building 
constantly and tried to sleep every once in 
awhile. This routine was Interrupted by things 
like work, therapy sessions, and GALA 
meetings. But as busy as it all seemed, it was fun 
and enjoyable. 

By contrast, life after college has not been easy 
and has rarely been enjoyable. 

Welcome to the "real world" 

The first three months after I graduated in May 
1991 went beautifully. I worked at a camp - a 
Lesbian commune in Wisconsin-- I fell in love 
with a co-worker who was also a student at ISU. 
It was all rather convenient. 

In August, I returned home to Mom's to look 
for a job in Chicago, but I was soon exhausted 
by the smallness of my hometown. I ran out of 
money too soon. And it took even less time tor 
me. to want to live closer to my lover. So I made 
the big move to Bloomington. 

Money was a problem. I needed a job. I went to a 
temporary service in town and they set me up 
with a large company that shall remain 
nam.eless (Hint: most people who have _ 
telephones must also deal with this company). 
After my first night of work I wondered how my 
phone usage could run so smoothly when the 
company seemed so disorganized. That was last 
November. I am still pondering this question 
nine months later. I learned that temps are 
about as low as earthworms on the corporate 
scale. 

We were not allowed to touch anything on the 
full time day people's desks. We were not 
allowed to open the drawers, have drinks by 
them or breathe on them. We were not allowed 
to be even one minute late after our big 20 
minute dinner break and if we went to the 
bathroom too many times we got a check by our 
name in the "Big Book." 

By the time I finished my second week of work 
I realized I was working with a group of righties. 
By the end of my third week they had realized I 
was a leftie. I also discovered from listening to 
too many of their incredibly stupid, homophobic 
remarks that revealing my sexual identity 
would not be a safe move. 

You can always tell ..• 

At one point, about my fourth week, I said that I 
really wished I could find a job in graphic 
design. One of my co-workers replied "Gee, I 
.know why you can't, you're not gay." I didn't 
respond at all as I was beginning to fear for my 
life. I wanted to say "Gee, you're so stupid." I 
wanted to ask what her perception of gay and 
lesbian people was as apparently, I didn't fit her 
image of a lesbian. I would be interested to learn 
what she thought a lesbian looks like. 

while sitting through my dinner break reading a 
lesbian novel, this woman pages through her 
Holy Bible. At the end of one of our arguments, 
during which I expressed disagreement with 
fundamentalist Christian beliefs, she asked me if 
she could pray for me because I was going to 
need a lot of help. I told her she could knock 
herself out if it would make her feel better. Now 
she and I get along fairly well. We have agreed 
to disagree on most everything. 

It's a cold, cold world out there 

In the middle of January, I was laid off. I knew 
that layoffs were imminent, but the company 
screwed around with laying people off so much 
that I spent a lot of time being nervous about it. 
We were only supposed to be laid off for a 
couple of weeks, but two weeks quickly turned 
into six. Finally, on March 3, we returned to 
work with the understanding that we would be 
secure for three years. We'd all been brought 
back because the company (the one with the 
three letter acronym) bought out another 
company. All of the second company's service 
had to be re-entered in the new parent 
company's computer system here in 
Bloomington. 

However, I was still working for the temp office, · 
and when the union got wind of that, it insisted 
that all temporary personnel become regular 
personnel so that they would pay union dues. I 
had no problem with that - any pay increase 
would be welcome and I definitely needed the 
money. 

How unpleasantly surprised I was to learn that 
the union I was joining is the International 
Brotherhood of Electrical Workers. I also 
discovered that I had to pay dues, plus an 
initiation fee, but I would receive no benefits-­
none, ;-ero, zip, nada. 

I always tend to become hostile when I have to 
pay money for nothing in return. No, I was not 
~al;'Pf' but I needed the job. I sent my $25.00 
mtiahon fee and received a nice welcoming 
letter in return addressing my as "Dear Sister." 
Shortly the!efater, I say regular deductions for 

.. $19.17 for union dues in my pay stub. I also 
..a""l- rece!ved a letter stating that I am currently 

paymg dues for three months in advance. 
Therefore, I must pay June, July and August 
dues in one lump sum of $57.50 to the 
International Brotherhood but get nothing in 
re~m from them: and yes, for any inquiring 
mmds -- they have a by-law stating that terms 
using masculine pronouns shall also cover 
female members. It all makes me sick to my 
stomach. 

While all of this union crap was going on I was 
honestly questioning Kinsey's theory that 1 out 
of every 10 people is gay. But my faith is slowly 
bemg restored. I discovered another lesbian and 
a gay man at work. I also made friends with a 
young straight Irian who lived with a radical 
feminist when he was in college, so I am human 
in his eyes. At the, very least, I have some 
friends at work now. 

Now I know how pregnant women feel 

Here it is nine months after my start with this 
company and not much has changed. We are 
still treated like shit. And I'm stilly paying 
union dues for a union that refuses to do 
anything for me. I still suffer constant 
harassment from local members of Pat 
Robertson's flock. The only new developments 
include one co-worker who tries to intimidate 
me "by shoving into me occasionally and calling 
me a feminazi. Could it be that I threaten his 
masculinity? 

I also suffer continuous psychological stress for I 
live in constant anticipation of being laid off. In 
fact, I could lose my job any day now. I have 
refused to kiss ass, so I may not be continuing on 
with this project. I figure I'm better off anyway. I 
have developed a nervous stomach while 

· working for this company. Perhaps I should 
send them any future medical bills just to see 
what happens? 

No~ody's really innocent 

I guess the moral of my nightmare is that the 
next time you pick up your phone and hear that 
dial tone remember: it is brought to you courtesy 
of an extremely conservative, sexist and 
homophobic company unionized by a labor 
union which cares nothing for its own 
members' rights or well-being. 

-- Hooner 
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Community news 
Family transitional apartments project 

Help for the homeless 

Overview of the Project 

Community Action plans to complete the 
purchase of and renovate property located at 405 
N. Allin Street, Bloomington, to be used as 
short-term transitional housing for 
homeless/near homeless families and women 
with children moving from Neville 
House/Countering Domestic Violence shelter. 
The building is currently divided into two one­
bedroom apartments. It will be converted into 
two three-bedroom apartments, renovated, 
brought up to code, made handicapped _accessible 
and refurnished. Total cost for the proJect has 
been estimated at $75,300. 

Transitional Housing - How Are Families 
Helped? 

Homelessness is a national tragedy. For 
families, it is an especially destabilizing . . 
experience. Short-term transitional housmg 1s a 
critical link between emergency shelter and long 
term solutions for families seeking permanent 
affordable housing. 

Emergency shelters, like Home Sweet Home 
Mission and the Salvation Army's Safe Harbor, 
provide an important service. However, some 
families are not appropriate for these shelters. 
For example, a mother with a son 10 years of age 
or older can not be placed in the Mission - the 
boy is too old to stay in the area for women and 
young children, but he is too you~g to stay 
unsupervised with the men. A smgle father 
with daughters of any ag~ is not appropriate for 
the Mission. Neither are families with language 
barriers or families with members who are ill or 
have sp~cial needs. Shelters are not intended to 
serve families who will need several months to 
locate affordable housing. This is the service gap 
Community Action's Family Transitional 
Apartments will begin to address. 

Community Action's Family Transition~!. 
Apartments will provide a place for fam1he~ to 
stay together and continue to operate as an _mtact 
family unit. The transitional apartments w11l be 
available rent free to homeless and near 
homeless families. Families can stay between 60 
and 120 days. This allows time for Communi~y 
Action professional staff members to work w1th 
the family to find stable, affordable, more 
permanent housing. Because the transitional 
apartments are rent-free, money the family 
would be using for rent can be saved to cover 
deposits, furnishings, utility costs and rent as 
they move to more permanent housing. 

Families staying in the transitional apart~ents 
have access to all the resources Commumty 
·Action offers. Some services families· would be 
likely to use include: budgeting, the food 
S.H.A.R.E. co-op., support groups, Success 
Training, advocacy and referrals to other 
community resources. Community Action has 
cooperative agreements _with the Bloo~ington 
Housing Authority, Hab1tat for Humamty, the 
Affordable Housing Coalition and nearly every 
other social service agency in the community. 

. ' 

The Family Transitional Apart~ents will .. 
accommodate two families at a hme. Fam1hes 
can be referred through Neville House and .;a • 
other Community Action programs as well as ~ 
other community agencies. In the past we have 
accepted transitional housing referrals from 
Western Avenue Community Center, Home 
Sweet Home Mission, Clare House and Homes 
Through Hearts. Over the course o_f_a ye~, we 
estimate that six to nine (6 - 9) famil1es w1ll be 
served. Operational costs for the Fam_ily 
Transitional Housing program are pa1d through 
a grant from the lllinois Department of Public 
Aid and private donations. • 
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History of the Transitional Housing Program 

Community Action acquired the property at 405 
N. Allin Street in 1988 under a conventional 
mortgage agreement. Homeless and near­
homeless families and families who have low 
incomes have stayed in the one-bedroom 
apartments from its opening until we were 
forced to dose the facility in October 1991. 

By 1991 the building needed so many repairs it 
was no longer safe for families. In addition, the 
primary grant funding limited our ability to 
meet the mortgage and contim,1e to keep the 
building up to code and suitable for use by 
families with young children. Major . 
renovation and repairs are needed. The c1ty of 
Bloomington has made major street 
improvements and some neighborhood 
families have upgraded their homes. 
Community Action board members ~egan to see 
the need that we participate actively m the 
neighborhood revitalization that is taking place. 

Bloomington city officials agreed. ~elieving the 
community would support the proJeCt through 
financial contributions, volunteer labor and 
gifts-in-kind of goods and servi:es, they offered 
an interest-free loan of $45,000 m March of 1992. 
Their loan allowed us to pay off our 
conventional mortgage, thus saving interest 
payments, and provided some seed mon:y t~ 
begin work until contributions start commg m. 
We hope to pay off the loan from the city by the 
end of our fiscal year- June 30, 1993. 

Project Timeline 

Sume dean up work has already taken place at 
the Allin Street property thanks to college and 
high school groups and the city's loan. The 
target date for completion is October ~1, 1992. 
The Bloomington, Normal and Sunnse Rotary 
Clubs have made a pledge to provide $1,200 and 
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volunteer labor for work on the first floor 
apartment. We have $3,000 toward the cost to 
make the first floor handicapped accessible and 
we have recruited an I.S.U. student intern in 
Interior Design who will be assisting us during 
the summer. Our volunteer director will be 
recruiting and coordinating additional 
volunteers, both individuals and groups, 
throughout the course of the project. 

In addition to the $75,300 we will need to raise 
in cash donations throughout the summer and 
fall, we will also be seeking gifts-in-kind of 
goods and services as well as discounts and 
special offers from area vendors. A large share 
of the labor will be provided by volunteers. 

HELP THE HOMELBS 

The Allin Street Shelter, family transitional 
housing in Bloomington is in need of donations 
and volunteers for renovation of the building. 
Community Action, a private not-for-profit 
social service agency serving McLean and 
Livingston counties since 1965, is seeking gifts­
in-kind, donations and volunteers for the 
completion of the project. 

The shelter will be used as short-term 
transitional housing for homeless and near­
homeless families and women with children 
moving from Community Action's Domestic 
Violence shelter. Donations and volunteering 
for this project will be the most direct way to 
affect positive change in our community. 

For more information contact Noel or Barb at 
829-0691. 
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Names_ project quilt comes to ISU 
AIDS memorial 

Panels from the Names Project AIDS Memorial 
Quilt will be displayed in the Bone Student Center 
Ballroom at ISU September 9 and 10. This is 
believed to be the first showing of the 
international patchwork memorial in downstate 
Illinois. The showing is sponsored by the McLean 
County AIDS Task Force and the Illinois 
Postsecondary HIV Prevention Education Project 
and Consortium, and will help open a conference 
at ISU on HIV-prevention education. [see related 
story]. 

The ISU appearance precedes by one month the 
largest-ever display of the 16,000 panel Quilt from 
October 9-11 in Washington D.C. The ISU display 
of the Quilt is intended as a non-political, 

. consciousness-raising event, and is also a 
' fundraiser for the Task Force. Net proceeds from 

the showing will benefit the AIDS/HIV support 
network of McLean County. 

Living, Loving, Learning 
Conference to be held 

AIDS education consortium 

The Illinois Postsecondary HIV Prevention 
Education Project and Consortium is sponsoring 
an HIV-prevention education conference at 
Illinois State University September 10-12. The 
conference, titled "Loving, Learning and 
Living," will open with the Quilt display. The 
conference is open to ISU students, faculty and 
staff, as well as community members and health 
care workers throughout the state. 

On Thursday, September 10, the conference will 
be addressed by Dr. Richard Keeling, director of 
Student Health and Associate Professor of 
Internal Medicine at the University of Virginia. 
Concurrent sessions will be held at ISU 
September 11-12 for direct service providers, 
teacher educators, and students from campuses 
throughout Illinois. 

Capping the conference will be a musical parody 
called "The Wizard of AIDS," presented Friday, 
September 11. The play deals with the subject of 
unsafe sex and concludes that the best way to 
deal with AIDS is with your brain and heart and 
with courage. 

The Consortium will soon begin the third year 
of a five year grant received from the Centers for 
Disease Control to become a center for an HIV 
prevention consortium of Illinois colleges and 
universities. ISU received one of only five such 
grants nationwide. 

Among the Consortium's duties is to learn what 
other colleges and universities are doing 
regarding communicable disease policy, HIV 

The largest and most dramatic illustrations of the 
world's AIDS epidemic, the Quilt is made up of 
3-by-6-foot cloth panels in memory of the men, 
women and children who have died of AIDS. 
The entire Quilt covers about 6.5 acres and weighs 
more than 18 tons. Although the majority of 
panels are memorials to private citizens from all 
walks of life, there are many familiar names, 
including Michael Bennet ("A Chorus Line" 
creator), actor Rock Hudson, artist Keith Haring, 
Olympian Tom Waddell, Congressman Stewart 
McKinney, and B-52's guitarist Ricky Wilson. 

As of last April, there were 218,301 reported cases 
of AIDS in the United States and 141,223 deaths. 
I.nternationally the figures were 1.5 million AIDS 
cases and half a million deaths. 

Display hours are noon to 9:00 p.m. both days. For 
more information on the Quilt and related 
activities, contact Martin Jackson at 438-2222. 

Sexually transmitted disease 

clinic name change 

The McLean County Health Department. 
announces a change in the Sexually Transmitted 
Disease Clinic service hours. The Sexually 
Transmitted Disease walk-in clinic is scheduled 
Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday afternoons 
from 1:00PM to 3:00PM and on Friday 
mornings from 8:30 AM to 11:00 AM. 
Furthermore, Sexually Transmitted Disease 
Clinic services are available the third Tuesday of 
every month from 4:00 PM to 7:00 PM by 
appointment only. Residency in McLean 
County is not required. A fee is charged based 
upon the ability to pay. 
' 
Fo .Jre information about sexually 
trru l\itted diseases or clinic services, please 
co1 .ct the McLean County Health 
D, utment's Communicable Disease Program 
at ts~S-5435~ 

Illinois EPA to receive award 

The McLean County Health Department 
commends McLean County communities 
recognized by the Illinois Department of Public 
Health and the Illinois Environmental 
Protection Agency for outstanding 
achievements in meeting fluoride levels in the 
public water supply. Certificates of merit were 
awarded to Heyworth, Normal and Stanford. A 
total of two hundred and twenty-three public 
water supplies in Illinois are being honored for 
maintaining required fluoride concentration 
levels throughout 1991. In addition honorable 
mentions have been awarded to Bloomington, 
Colfax, Danvers, Downs and LeRoy. One 
hundred and seventy-one supplies were 
awarded honorable mention for having nearly 
reached the one hundred percent compliance 
during the past year. Maximum dental health 
benefits result only when fluoride concentration 
is consistently within the required range. 

prevention efforts and counseling, and to ~~ . 
develop HIV programs and materials to be umerous studies conducted by the United 
disseminated to interested colleges and States Public Health service continue to support 

the casual relation between the use of 
u.niversities. The Consortium also. will pr~vide 
technical assistance for colleges seeking to . fluoridated water and the prevention of dental 
es.tablish or improve HIV education programs. cavities. Although there· are currently 

. alternative so;urc~!l of fluoride ava\l~ble ~0 the .. 
The_ Consortium will eventually reach'.90 ·.' 
per-cen(Of te~heitdrained-Jnilljnoi~: .'/ :public, water fluoride continues. to provide the, · 

. , , ~ • . , • ., great~s,t, ben~fit' t:o,inqivld.va1s"rid faml.lies wh~. 
To·regiS;tfr Jo1'.t1~; ponf~n~~(JtlQcP; ~Qt;i~~m;1hei \. ·:: ,c_arrl~aSf~~fb.rd, d~~al'~!e; _Tllea~cYfahS~ty 
informatwn. Cq,lJ 36.9/4SJJ.-5(}'21,.. . • . • . . • ·~l· .· .tOJ1ID\UnrfleS ijonqred ~ave ;~a. e. '!:'iYaluable '·. ' 

"' · • · • ' ' " · ' · --·col\trmrttio:n: 'to the public's dE!ntal hearth. • L 
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Multicultural educational 
materials available 

The 1992/93 MPE/Highsmith catalog of 
· multicultural books offers an unrivaled 

selection of books by and about African, 
Asian/Pacific Islander, Hispanic and Native 
Americans. 

Authentic multicultural materials are 
important because they help build self esteem 
and cultural acceptance. Educators and 
librarians will find the catalog a valuable 
resource. By showcasing books by and about 
people of color, the MPE/Highsmith catalog 
helps authors and illustrators of color overcome 
barriers to publishing and marketing their work. 

· The catalog includes fiction, non-fiction, 
reference, and children's literature in nearly 25 

··subject categories -- over 300 titles, plus greeting 
cards, posters, games, and kits for celebrating the 
African American holiday of Kwanzaa. 

The catalog features cover artwork by Faith 
Ringgold, winner of the 1992 Coretta Scott King 
Award and the 1992 Caldecott Honor Medal as 
well as articles by prominent supporters of 
multiculturalism: Danny Glover and Asake 
Bomani, Shawn Wong, Joseph Bruchac and F. 
Arturo Rosales. 

The catalog is a joint project of the Multicultural 
Publishers Exchange, the national association for 
small book publishers of color, and the 
Highsmith Co., Inc., one of the nation's largest 
distributors of library equipment and supplies. 

To receive a free copy of the 1992/93 MPE/Highsmith 
catalog, write MPE, c/o The Highsmith Co., Inc., PO 
Box 800, Fort Atkinson, WI 53538-0800, or call toll 
free 1 (800) 558-2110. 

Autumn equinox 

Tuesday; September 22,. is the Autumnal 
Equinox which marks the beginning of the 
autumn-harvest season and, as with-the vernal 
equinox, the light and dark are in b~ce. We 
will be celebrating this m~ment ar~u d ~his day; 
keep your eyes open for fhers -- a flter 111 •be 
posted in the Coffee, House on their bulletin. 
board 
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~ . . . h us "1" Sexism and heterosextsm In t e . . rm 1tary 

A few- good, .straight m.en · 
The Tailhook convention, a conference/party 
held by retired and active Navy pilots, has been 
the subject of articles in the popular press after 
Navy Lt. Paula Coughlin came forward with 
stories of intimidation and sexual harassment. 

"It was the most frightened I've ever been in 
my life," Coughlin told the Washington Post last 
June. '1 thought 1 have no control over these 
guys. I'm going to be gang-raped.' " 

In all 26 women have reported sexual 
harassment at the convention, most often as 
they attempted to return to their rooms in the 
shared corridor of the Las Vegas Hilton. 

According to their reports, a look-out was 
stationed near the elevator to announce 
oncoming women: "Decks awash" for women 
deemed attractive enough to attack or "Decks 
afoul" for those considered unattractive. 
Soldiers would then pour into the halls, 
grabbing and disrobing women as they 
attempted to return to their rooms. 

While this story has called some attention to the 
overt sexism within the military, the occurance 
is certainly not new or unusual. Still, in the 
wake of Anita Hill, charges of sexual harassment 
continue to gain the media attention denied 
them a year ago. 

So if you're not male •.. 

Earlier this year, Jacqueline Ortiz was forcibly 
sodomized in broad daylight by her sergeant. 
When she reported the incident, authorities ~aid 
that they simply did not believe her. At the time 
of the attack, Ortiz was serving as an army tank 
mechanic in Saudi Arabia during the Persian 
Gulf War. 

Ortiz pursued the case, however, and fil~d 
grievances against her attacker, Sgt. Davtd 
Martinez, and her company commander, 
charging libel, slander and intentional infliction 
of emotional distress, 

'1 would rather have been shot by a bullet and 
killed that way than have to deal with what I 
have to deal with daily," Ortiz said in her 
testimony before the Senate Veterans Affairs 
Committee. She vomits daily and suffers from 
severe headaches as a result of grinding her 
teeth during regular nightmares about the 
assault. 

The army initially ruled that .the inc~~ent was a 
consensual act. Martinez demed Ortiz s charges, 
but later confessed to the assault. He now 
maintains that the confession was coerced and 
has filed a countersuit against Ortiz for 
defamation of character. But it wasn't until early 
June that Martinez was charged with sexual 
assault. 

Official charges of sexual harassment within the 
military are proportionally about as common as 
in the private sector, but the incidence of reports 
being filed seems to be growing. 

And you thought things couldn't get worse 

In a 1990 study released by the Pentagon, more 
than a third of service women surveyed had 
experienced some form of sexual harassment. In 
another, similar study, the Pentagon found that 
5% of women reported actual or attempted 
assaults within the previous year. These figures 
suggest that about 60,000 of the 1.2 million 
female veterans have been victims of some 
form of sexual attack. 

Figures for women filing formal reports of such 
incidents, however, are dramatically lower, 
however, because women are encouraged to 
ignore such attacks. 

Diana Danis, executive director of the National 
Women Veterans' Conference, testified during 
Ortiz's hearing about her own experience of 
being told not to report her being raped. 

According to Danis, her commanding officer 
told her to "forget the whole thing and he 
would make sure that I got transferred so that I'd 
feel safer." In other words, the official line on 
how to handle a rape in the military is to tell the 
victim to keep quiet while her 'life is uprooted 
rather than, as her C.O. told her "ruin[ing] the 
young sergeant's c~eer." 

Withe the recent public attention to such 
assaults -- both Time and Newsweek carried 
stories about the Tailhook Convention -- the 
Pentagon is beginning to l~k for ways to 
broaden awareness of issues of sexuality within 
the armed forces. Still, the attitude prevails that 
the boys work hard and have to blow off some 
steam once in awhile. 

"Subjecting these guys to classes in sexual 
harassment is like telling them not to smoke or 
drink," military sociologist Charles Moskos told 
Time. "You can't oversocialize them because that 
might even drive out the best pilots." The edge 
that leads· men to rape, apparently, is the same 
edge that needs to be preserved in order for 
them to kill. 

.•. And if you're not straight 

But if violence toward women in the military is 
often overlooked, discrimination against 
homosexuals remains almost invisible. Some 
enlisted gays have begun speaking out, at the 
risk of (or often as the result of) being discharged 
for their sexual orientation. 

The announcement of Tracy Thorne's discharge 
was just made as The Paper went to press. 

(l 
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Thorne was discharged for acknowledging his 
homosexuality on national television. The only 
reason given for his discharge was that he 
"failed to show cause why he should not be 
discharged." In other words, the burden of proof 
was cast onto Thorne to prove that, as a 
homosexual, he could serve alongside straight 
soldiers; not on the military to show that sexual 
orientation has anything to do with 
performance. At press time, Thorne planned to 
fight the discharge. 

Between 1,000 and 2,000 women and men are 
discharged from the military every year for 
being, or being suspected of being, homosexual. 
The Department of defense spends abo.ut $25 
million a year training soldiers who are later 
discharged because of their sexuality. "The 
military's basic argument for excluding gays is 
that if homosexuals were allowed [to remain in 
service after they declared their sexual 
orientation] it would harm discipline, order, and 
morale, which is verbatim the same argument 
used to exclude blacks and women," according to 
Joseph Steffan. Steffan was a senior cadet at the 
U.S. Naval Academy at Annapolis when he 
acknowledged his homosexuality and was forced 
to resign. ''What they're really saying is that a 
prejudice exists in the military toward this 
minority, and rather than choose to educate the 
military against this prejudice, they'd just as 
soon allow the prejudice to exist.;' , . "-

Steffan filed suit against the Navy, claiming that 
the Pentagon ban on homosexuals violated the 
equal protection clause of the Fifth 
Amendment, but recently lost when the ban was 
upheld in Federal court. 

Don't bother to apply ... 

The policy "rationally furthered legitimate state 
purposes [such as] the maintenance of discipline, 
morale, good order, a respected system of rank 
and command, a healthy military force, 
morality, and respect for the privacy interests of 
both office~s and the enlisted," U.S. District 
Court Judge Oliver Gasch said in his decision. 

The ruling was made in spite of two studies 
conducted by the Defense Personnel Research 
and Education Center, which were presented as 
eviderke in the case. In 1989 the center, which is 
under the aegis of the Defense Department, 
supporting lifting the ban on gays after 
concluding that there was no information 
supporting the ban, that homosexuals posed no 
threat to security, and that the policy should be 
reviewed. 

Furthermore, a 1977 Gallup poll showed that 
51% of those surveyed supported lifting the ban. 
By 1991, that number was up to 65%. Still, the 
military has refused to lift the n=ban, which has 
resulted in the discharge of 80,000 to 100,000 
women and men since World War II. 

Last May, Congress took the first steps toward 
addressing sexism and heterosexism in the 
military. If passed, the Military Freedom Act 
(HR 5208) would abolish the ban on gays well as 
providing strict measures for enforcing sexual 
harassment policies. Sponsored by Patricia 
Schroeder (D-Colorado), the bill currently has 70 
cosponsors. Another 200 signatures are needed 
to ensure overriding the homophobic Bush 
Administration's certain veto. 

Don't delay -- scare your incumbent today 

The National Gay and Lesbian Task Force 
recommends that you write your congressional 
representative urging her or him to support the 
bill, and that you follow up that letter by 
phoning your representative's office and asking 
to speak to that staff person assigned to military 
issues. Explain that this discrimination must 
end. With a military comprised entirely of 
volunteers, it is absurd that one branch of our 
government is still allowed to practice such 
blatant discrimination. It's long past time the 
military began to recognize the privacy of all 
those in service and to protect the rights of 
women and gays who find themselves 
compromised or even ostracized when they 
attempt to take advantage of the economic and 
educational opportunities offered through the 
U.S. military. 

-- Babakul 


